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CIRCULAR TO DEPARTMENTS AND AUTHORITIES NO. 38 OF 2001 
D I S C R I M I N AT I O N  AG AI N S T UN I ON  RE P RE S E N T AT IV E S  

Recently, the Minister of Consumer and Employment Protection has become aware of 
several allegations of discrimination against employees because of their role as union 
representatives.   

The Government’s labour relations policies recognise and support the role of trade 
unions and the rights of employees to be members, and to represent their colleagues 
as duly appointed officers or union delegates.  Additionally, it is an offence under the 
Industrial Relations Act 1979 for employees to be treated less favourably because they 
are members or officers of a union. 

Chief Executives should ensure all staff are aware of the Government’s policy and the 
legislative issues surrounding this form of discrimination. 
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